

**NEUHOFF CATHOLIC STUDENT COMMUNITY CENTER** 

Cover Photo: Our 2016 Back-to-School BBQ! Mark your calendars for August 24, the date of our 2017 BBQ. Featuring live music from Kirk Thurmond & the Millennials, Sonny Bryan's BBQ, and plenty of special surprises, this is the school year kickoff event that you don't want to miss!

#### SUMMER BIBLE STUDY: ACTS OF THE APOSTLES

In town this summer for class or an internship? Join us for our next summer Bible study on the book of Acts, Tuesday July 25! We'll start will Mass at 6:30 PM, followed by Bible study at 7 (and of course, there will be snacks). Bring a friend, all are welcome!

# **CONGRATS TO FR. ARTHUR AND MSGR. MILAM!**

Sunday, July 16, Fr. Arthur celebrates the 6th anniversary of his ordination to the priesthood! Please congratulate Fr. and thank him for his "ves" to God's call.

Monday July 17th, Msgr. Milam Joseph celebrates his 80th birthday! Please wish Msgr. a happy birthday and give a prayer of thanksgiving for this joyful achievement.

SMU Catholic is very blessed by both of these men, and wish them each a wonderful celebration of these milestones!

# **SMU CATHOLIC STAFF**

Father Arthur Unachukwu, Chaplain/Director arthur@smu.edu

Deacon Jake Schroepfer, Associate Director jschroepfer@smu.edu

Cody Barras, Campus Minister cbarras@smu.edu

Dave Moore, Director of Worship bookdavemoore@gmail.com

Beverly Mendoza, Director of Development beverlym@smu.edu

Melissa Humason, Office Manager mhumason@smu.edu

**Monsignor Milam Joseph** milamjoseph@gmail.com

# **CATHOLIC CENTER SUMMER HOURS**

Monday—Friday

9 AM-5 PM

#### **PRAYER REQUESTS**

Please pray for our brothers and sisters in Christ.

Jim Kelley **Rory Meyers Nancy Swanson Patty Stark** Fletcher Ward **Geisler Family Biddie Jordan Andrew Collins Dick Hoesterey** 

Steve Landregan Paul Dickel

## SAFE ENVIRONMENT AUDIT

SMU Catholic received 100% ratings in all three Safe Environment categories—clergy, employee, and volunteer. This includes compliance in areas such as our social media policy, volunteer screening, and training on safe environment protocol. Thank you to everyone who works to continue to make SMU Catholic a safe place for students, community members, and staff to grow in knowledge, love, and service to God and to one another.

## KIDS LITURGY COORDINATORS NEEDED

We are looking for two parents to take over the coordination of the Kids Liturgy program for the 2017-18 school year. Typically, one parent manages the older group and another manages the younger group. Please Contact Cynthia Alva at cyalva@gmail.com if interested.

#### **EXTRAORDINARY MINISTERS & LECTORS**

Extraordinary Ministers Lectors

July 16

**Kathy Korioth** Paul Dickel **Marie Krebs** Sheila Levatino

**Tony Levatino** 

July 23

**Peter Larsen** Allen Rupple **Kathy Herring Judy Kramb** 

Jim Kramb









